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Dear friends, 
 
I love the Bible for the 
pictures that it paints. 

There are so many word-pictures that 
are evocative of the reality of what God 
is like, or what God does, or what life is 
like for me. These pictures make the 
Bible come alive for me as I imagine 
what caused the writer to create that 
picture. 
 

The picture in my mind today as I write 
this comes from Psalm 62, where the 
writer is reflecting on life as he lives it. 
He writes: “Would all of you throw (a 
man) down, this leaning wall, this 
tottering fence?” I read that and I have 
two pictures in my head: the 
first comes from Caithness, 
where we spent 17 years. 
There are lots of flagstone 
fences and dry-stone walls in 
Caithness, not all of them in 
the first flush of youth and not 
all of them upright. Some of them are 
leaning at a precarious angle and you 
think it wouldn’t take much to knock it 
over completely! 
 

The second picture comes from my 
garden. There is a fence in the manse 
garden, hidden in amongst one of our 
beech hedges. When I first saw this 
fence, it looked as if it was falling over, 
that a breath of wind would get rid of it. 
 

Here is how our man sees his life: he 
feels as if he is a wall that is leaning 
and about to collapse; he feels as if he 
is a fence that is about to be blown 
away by the wind. It all feels very 
fragile; he is faced by people who want 
to do him down and he feels his 
weakness. 
 

Some of you will know that this has 
been a difficult year for us as a family. I 
spent a week in hospital at the end of 
May and have been managing my 
health since then. Our grandson, 
Jamie, died on August 18th, aged 8 
months; our mental health is still fragile 
for all of us. In the last couple of 
months, my wife has been in pain with 
her hands and is struggling to do what 
she needs to do. The picture of the 
leaning fence and tottering wall has 
never been more in my mind! 
 

When I tried to take the tottering fence 
out of my garden and get rid of it, 
however, I discovered something else. 
It was rock solid! It was not as tottering 
as it looked! The fence posts are set 

deeply into concrete and far 
from blowing over in the 
smallest wind, it might take 
a nuclear explosion to move 
them! That fence is solid 
and will not be moved. 
Equally, many of the leaning 

walls of Caithness have been like that 
for years and have still not fallen over. 
 

The writer of Psalm 62 paints another 
picture. “God alone is my rock and my 
salvation; He is my fortress, I shall 
never be shaken.” We have two 
pictures of what God is like: He is a 
rock; He is a fortress. In my mind’s eye, 
I look at Edinburgh Castle, standing on 
its rock, impregnable for generations! 
This is what God is like for us; He is 
strong; He never lets us go; He loves 
us endlessly. We may struggle to see 
that at times, but underneath it all, 
when life is simply awful, God is still 
there. Jesus has still died for us and is 
raised. We learn to trust Him. 
 

Jean and I, and our family, wish you a 
season full of grace, hope and love at 
Christmas; God be with you. 

“God alone is my 
rock… He is my 

fortress…” 
Psalm 62:2 



Jim



 
TREASURER’S  

REPORT 
 
Givings in 2019 
 

As we reach the end of another 12 
months and I start to prepare the 
Annual Report and Accounts for the 
year, it always surprises me how our 
offerings remain at such a reasonable 
level year after year. This year is no 
exception and I would like to take this 
opportunity to thank everyone who has 
contributed to the total offerings of the 
church throughout the year. No matter 
how small or large, every offering is a 
commitment to ensuring your church in 
Juniper Green will be here for many 
years to come. 
  
Role of Treasurer: Although I do enjoy 
being of service in looking after the 
Accounts, I have carried out this work 
for nearly 40 years and it would be 
good to hand over my role as Treasurer 
to a suitable person should they wish to 
carry out this interesting and not too 
demanding job. Experience in using 
Excel spreadsheets would be required 
and every help would be given to 
ensure an appropriate handover. 
 
Balerno Music Festival: For the fourth 
year running we arranged a concert in 
the Church Sanctuary on behalf of the 
Balerno Music Festival and again we 
raised a small amount of money (£450). 
If someone would like to suggest a 
group of musicians who could appear 
next October, please let me know. Any 
help to make this a successful event 
next year would be greatly appreciated  
 
Christmas Fayre: This again is an 
opportunity to raise funds for the 
Church and this year we will once again 
have a nearly new stall. So, if you have 

anything that you think is sellable at the 
Fayre let Alison Robertson or myself 
know and we can collect or you can 
deliver. Hopefully there will also be craft 
stalls available where members can 
show us what they get up to in their 
spare time, and maybe make some 
money for the church as well. 
 
R Douglas Buchanan 
Treasurer 

REVERSE ADVENT GIFTS 
 

During advent, many people have 
advent calendars counting down the 
days until Christmas. Nowadays these 
calendars often have chocolate in them 
but we know that there are many 
people, even across our wealthy city, 
who do not have chocolate 
calendars…indeed who do not even 
have enough to eat at all and who rely 
on food banks to help.  In Juniper 
Green we have a food box at the front 
of the church and once a month the 
contents of this box are taken to the 
Salvation Army food bank at Gorgie.  
This is much appreciated.  And so…to 
increase the amount we give at a time 
when more demand is made of the 
bank because of the holidays, why not 
try reverse advent.  Instead of getting 
chocolate each day from an advent 
calendar, please put aside a tin or 
some dry goods each day of advent 
and take it to church on each of the 
Sundays of advent and we will get it to 
the food bank.  Go on…help out…we 
have plenty…help those who do not! 
 



Jim Dewar 
Monday Madness! 

 
“Don’t worry about anything, but pray 
and ask God for everything you need, 

always giving thanks for what you 
have.” Philippians 4:6 

That was our memory verse for 
Monday Madness this month, after we 
acted out the story of Paul and his 
journey to Rome.  It was a tumultuous 
voyage for Paul and his shipmates, 
filled with uncertainty, bad weather and 
near-death experiences.  Yet it was 
also an adventure of faith and trusting 
in God – his faithfulness, goodness and 
promises.   
 
33 excited and enthusiastic children 
joined us at Juniper Green Church on 
the 21st October for a morning of songs, 
games, crafts and a boat building 
challenge!  We kicked off the morning 
crafting floating vessels from recycling 
material before Fisherman Christine 
warmed us all up with some aerobics.   
Then, as we were stranded on a desert 
island, we took the opportunity to play 
some games and make a variety of 
crafts – fish handprint puppets, melon 
boats, flip flop keyrings, a communal 
fishy frieze (on display at Currie Kirk) 
and practised tying various knots. 
 
We took a break for snack before 
hearing Paul’s story.  Then we spent 
time in small groups thinking more 

about the story and what it’s really like 
to trust God ourselves.  Each of the 
children were encouraged to imagine 
they were Paul and write a postcard 
telling someone about what had 
happened to them.  We shared these 
together with some of the comments 
being “We can trust God” and “God is 
always with you”. 
 

We learnt the memory verse together 
before venturing out into the chilly 
garden to test the floatability of our 
vessels! Thankfully they all survived the 
paddling pool, although I’m not sure 
how seaworthy they may have been if 
they faced the strong winds and storms 
like Paul did! 
 

 
We had a fantastic morning together, 
with children and team leaving with 
smiles on their faces having not only 
heard about God’s goodness, but 
having experienced his love through 
one another as well. 
 



Heather Merriman 

GUILD OF 
FRIENDSHIP 

 
 

 
Time has flown by since our first 
meeting in September and we have 
enjoyed a varied programme of 
informative talks, musical afternoons 
and demonstrations. We have lost a 
few members sadly but been very 
happy to welcome new members to the 
group. 
 
Thanks to Lewis from the Care and 
Repair Team we know how to access 
help if we need it and enjoyed hearing 
Tom Gordon‘s stories and poems when 
he shared his awareness of 
contemporary parables. 
 
Music and song always lift our spirits 
and the talented girls from Live Music 
Now gave us an afternoon to 
remember. 
 
May and Billy shared their talents with 
us in a lively afternoon of Christmas 
Craft making and it was good to find out 
that our fingers still work wonderfully 
when we try! 
 
Our Christmas Carol Service and 
afternoon tea ends our year on 
December 5th. 
 
Th committee and members of the 
Guild of Friendship wish you all a 
Happy Christmas and look forward to 
welcoming you to join us next year for 
an afternoon of fellowship,friendship  
and fun. 
 
Margaret Woodrow 
 
 

 

THE GREEN 
STROLLERS 

On Friday 4th October, 
21 Green Strollers set off 

for four days in Melrose.  This has now 
become an annual tradition. 
 

The weather was very kind to us, with 
sunshine most days.  The weekend is 
not just about walking, it is an 
opportunity to meet with fellow strollers 
in a relaxed atmosphere, to socialise 
and to just enjoy being together.  The 
walks were fairly challenging but there 
was plenty of opportunities to explore 
and to visit coffee shops! 
 

There are no more walks planned for 
this year but watch the board just in 
case.  Our next official event will be our 
annual dinner in early February. Details 
on the board or ask any stroller. 
 

Thank you once again to all who took 
part in our walks and activities this 
year.  Let's make next year a great 
success also, come and join us! 
 

Happy Strolling and Merry Christmas. 
 

Jeanette Campbell 
 

 
 

Since my last report in the summer I 
have sent cheques to The Leprosy 
Mission for £265.00 which was 
collected from June until November. 
 

Thank you to the members of the Guild 
of Friendship, their friends and families 
and also to members of the 
congregation who leave little blue tubs 
at the front of the Church, without your 
help this would not be possible. 
 



Rita Brownlie 

BIBLE READING 
 

Regularly reading the Bible is 
an essential part of anyone’s 

journey of Faith, reflecting daily on 
God’s Word.  We continue to offer 6 
Bible Reading options, including one for 
young people. 
 

See all the Bible reading material in the 
Vestibule at the front door of the 
Church.  You can also view the material 
on the Church Web Site on the Home 
Page - Daily Bible Study Materials -  by 
clicking on the “blue” description of the 
Bible reading material namely “Every 
Day with Jesus”, “Our Daily Bread”, 
“Word for Today”, “Word for You” for 
Young People, “3 Year Reading Plan” 
(Scottish Bible Society).  
 

If you wish more information about 
Bible Reading material please speak to 
Ian Aitken or Michael Merriman.    

 

Nurture Team 
 

“.. .whatever you do, whether in word or 
deed, do it all in the name of  the Lord 
Jesus, giving thanks to God the Father 

through him.”  
Colossians 3 v 17 

 

Ministerõs Sermons 
 

Did you want to read the 
Minister’s Sermon from last 

Sunday ?  Did you miss it?  Were there 
bits of it you didn’t understand?  Go to 
the Church website at 
www.jgpc.org.uk and follow the link to 
‘sermons’ and you will find them there.  
Alternatively, go to the soft play area in 
the Sanctuary for paper copies. There 
are also sets of Sermons from back to 
2009 in titled folders for read and 
return. If you would like a large print 
copy speak to Ian Aitken.  Or it is 

possible to get a CD copy of a Morning 
Service from Sandra Paulin. 

 
 
At the end of November for a number of 
years, we have held a sale of 
Christmas cards and gifts made by 
people across the world. This year’s 
sale on November 24th raised a 
fantastic £575, the most we have ever 
made. This money will go either to the 
producers themselves or to 
organisations that are working to bring 
an end to poverty. Thanks for your 
support; it is much appreciated. 
 
Jean Dewar 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

LADIES BADMINTON 
 

 
We began our new session in 
September by welcoming Margaret 
Forsyth and Lorna Finlayson as new 
members and we hope they will enjoy 
their time with the Badminton ladies. 
We now have membership of 11 and 
would welcome anyone else who would 
like to come along and join us on 
Wednesdays between 10.00am and 12 
noon. We take this opportunity to wish 
everyone a very merry Christmas and a 
happy New Year. 
 
Alison Buchanan (453 4029) 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 
GIFT SERVICE 

 
For a number of years, 

we have held a gift service in 
partnership with Gorgie Salvation Army. 
We collect toys for children which they 
then distribute to families in time for 
Christmas. This year’s service will be 
our morning service on December 8th; 
please bring a new toy to church with 
you; leave it unwrapped, but bring 
some wrapping paper. Karen Reid from 
Gorgie will be with us on that Sunday 
and will tell us a little about the ways in 
which these toys are used. 
 

CHRISTMAS FAYRE 
 
The annual Christmas Fayre will be on 
the 14th December from 12noon until 
2pm. Come along for some soup and a 
browse round the stalls, there will be 
nearly new, Fairtrade, craft and local 
shops stalls. Perfect for some last 
minute Christmas shopping! 
 
THE CHRISTMAS EXTRAVAGANZA 

 
Let’s celebrate Christmas together. On 
Sunday 15th December, our morning 
service will include lots of people from 
the congregation, with words, readings 
and music to focus on Christmas. The 
Church Choir is practising hard with 5 
pieces which they will sing through the 
service; we hope to also include other 
people reading Bible passages and 
reflecting on what Christmas means to 
them. It is our first opportunity to sing 

carols and hear parts of the story; it is 
well worth being there. 

SERVICE FOR REMEMBERING 
 
Christmas can be hard for people who 
mourn the loss of someone they have 
loved; memories may be painful 
whenever they are created. We have 
created a service for remembering, a 
time when people can come into the 
church building and remember 
someone they love who has died; we 
put their names on our prayer tree and 
these names will stay there all over the 
Christmas season. It is not a service in 
the normal sense; you are not asked to 
sing or stand, but sit quietly and listen 
to music, look at some images on the 
screen, listen to readings from the Bible 
and other places, pray quietly and 
reflect. Our Service for Remembering 
this year will be on Sunday 15th 
December at 3pm; the service will last 
for 30 minutes and there will be a cup 
of tea or coffee in the hall afterwards for 
anyone who wants to stay to chat. We 
particularly invite those for whom the 
minister has conducted the funeral of a 
loved one in the last two years, but the 
service is open to anyone. 
 

 
NO-REHEARSAL 
NATIVITY PLAY 

 
On Christmas Eve, 

at the Family Carol Service, you will 
come across the Juniper Green Church 
Nativity Play. There are no rehearsals; 
anyone who wants to take part in very 
welcome; there is a script which the 
“players” follow; all-in-all, it is a great 
way of telling the story of Christmas.

Christmas Services and 
Events 



 
SHOEBOXES 
 
Over September and 
October we collected 
empty shoeboxes from 

anywhere and everywhere we could 
find them and goods to go in them for 
the Blytheswood Christmas shoebox 
appeal.   
 

We have 
taken part in 
this scheme 
for many 
years and 
what a 
fantastic 
effort yet 
again from 
the 

congregation.  Our boxes went to the 
sorting station at Slateford Longstone 
church and we know that they will all be 
going to Romania as books for children 
or a devotional calendar for adults in 
the appropriate language were added 
to the boxes.  The manse spare room 
was filled with bags and boxes in what 
looked like disorganized chaos but we 
are a well-oiled experienced machine 
and soon the fun began.  First the 
wrapping squad of 6 ladies came and 
we wrapped all the boxes. A week later 
the filling squad had its turn and 11 of 
us spent the evening  filling 150 boxes.  
It is fun to choose which goods to go in 
for which age of person.  
 

We had some goods left over and 
these went to the 
sorting station, to 
the Salvation 
Army and to the 
care van and 
£300 was given 
to cover the cost 
of transporting 
the boxes to 
Europe.  Even 
after all these 

years, I can still hardly believe that 
there are folk in our world for whom a 
shoebox and its contents is the 
highlight of their year…a tube of 
toothpaste, a new hat, a bar of soap or 
some candles. We go to the shops and 
buy what we need in the house 
whenever we need it but these folk 
don’t even have these basics.  They 
long for jobs, a house with water, 
electricity, no leaks, a roof, shoes for 
their children, money to send the 
children to school while we mostly have 
what we need and more.   

So while we have our Christmas dinner 
and open presents, please will you 
spare a moment for the 150 folk in 
Romania who will rejoice in opening a 
box from a stranger in our church and 
pray that conditions for them all may 
improve.  “Love your neighbour as 
yourself” wherever that neighbour may 
be. 
Jean Dewar 



 
 
We both want to thank all of those in 
our Church family who have supported 
us over this past year, both as we dealt 
with Jamie’s challenges and following 
his death in August. Whilst it has been 
an extremely difficult and stressful time 
for us and our wider family, we focus on 
remembering the joy Jamie brought to 
so many people and the blessing that 
he has been in our lives. We were 
amazed at how many people came to 
celebrate Jamie’s life with us at his 
service of celebration and as we said 
during the service we count ourselves 
so lucky to have enjoyed 8 months with 
our hero and are so proud of our son 
and the way that he continued to fight 
despite all of the challenges that he 
faced. Thanks to the generosity of 
those who attended the service, £1670 
was raised which has been split 
between two charities which really 
helped us during Jamie’s time in 
hospital, the Edinburgh Children’s 
Hospital Charity and Kayleigh’s Wee 
Stars.   
  
Martin & Fiona Elliot 

 

Jean and I would like to thank everyone 
who has supported us and our family 
during this last year, either from near at 
hand or from a distance. It has not 
been an easy year for us to say the 
least, but we have valued your support, 
your prayers, your hugs, your practical 
help, and most of all for just being 
there!  With the help of the Guild of 
Friendship, the back garden at the 
church building has been planted with 
lots of spring bulbs as a memorial 
garden for Jamie.  
 
Jim 
 

 



 
 

 
 
 

BAPTISM 
“Let the children 

come to me” 

 
Oct 20  Leo John Insley 
Nov 24  Angus Andrew 
Fleming Watson 

 
 

 

FUNERALS 
“I am Resurrection and the 

life” 
 

Aug 31  Jamie Alastair Elliot 
Sept 28 Graham Thomas 
 

 
A Christmas Prayer 

by Robert Louis Stevenson 
 

Help us remember the birth of 
Jesus, 

that  we may share in the song of the 
angels, the gladness of the shepherds, 

and worship the wise men. 
 

Close the door of hate, 
and open the door of love all over the 
world, Let kindness come with every 

gift and good desires with every 
greeting. 

Deliver of us evil by the blessing which 
Christ brings, and teach us to be merry 

with clear hearts. 
 

May the Christmas morning 
make us happy to be thy children, 

and Christmas evening bring us to our 
beds with grateful thoughts, forgiving 
and forgiven, for Jesus sake, Amen. 

Congratulations to 
 
 

Mike and Lesley 
Grieve on the birth 

of their twin 
grandchildren, Jack 

and Sophie Orr on 26th September 
and also to the children’s 
parents Jennifer and Sam. 
 
 

 
 
 
John and Anne Strachan who 
celebrated their Diamond Wedding 
anniversary on 10th October. 
 

Jim and Muriel McNair who 
celebrate their Diamond Wedding 
anniversary on the 8th December.  

  
 
 
 
 

Family News  

 

 

Spring 

   Church News  

 
 

Articles for the Spring edition of the 
Church News should be in by 21st 
February 2020. They may be 
handed to Alison Robertson or sent 
to jgchurchnews@gmail.com. 



 
 

 
 

 
Communion Services 

Jesus said: 
“Do this, to remember me” 
 

Sunday 22nd December 
9.30am Christmas Communion service 
 

Sunday 5th January   
After the Morning Service 
 

Sunday 2nd February  
After the Morning Service 
 

Sunday 1st March  
10.30am Communion Service 
 
 

Messy Church 
Saturdays February 1st, 
March 7th at 3.30pm in Hall 1 

 
 

Church Wednesday will start again on 
January 15th and run until April 1st; 
more details in the leaflet. 

 
 

The Thursday services-  
Thursdays, January 23rd, February 20th,  
March 19th at 10.30am in St Margaret’s 
Court 
 
 
Lorimer House services – 
Sundays December 29th, January 26th, 
February 23rd at 3pm. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Soup and Roll Lunch  
Fridays January 31st, February 
28th, March 27th, in Hall 1 from 
12 noon. 

 
 
 

Prayers for Healing take 
place after the morning 
service on the third Sunday 
of each month; we have a 
list of names of people who 

are ill and have asked for prayer, there 
is then a short Bible reading and a 
prayer in which we include the list of 
names. It is quite a simple ‘service’ but 
many have found this prayer time to be 
significant. 
 

The Noticeboard  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
14th December, 12-2pm 

 

¶ Soup and Roll lunch 

¶ Various stalls including a 
nearly new table. 

¶ Church will be open for quiet 
reflection. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

. 

 
 
 

WHO’S  WHO 
 

CONTACT    NAME      
Minister    Rev James S Dewar   
Session Clerk    Martin Elliot    
Temporary Treasurer   Douglas Buchanan   
Beadle     George Anderson   
Bereavement Care Team  Jim Dewar    
Catering    Sandy Watt    
Christian Action Team   Jean Dewar    
Church Halls Cleaning Team  Elaine Wilson    
Church Secretary   Alison Robertson          
Communications Team   Shona Cook    
Crèche     Vacancy    
Flower Convener   Hilda McNeil    
Freewill Offering Administrator  Lesley Grieve    
Fresh Start Organiser   Marjorie Hope    
Garden Team Co-ordinator  Jean Dewar     
Gift Aid Treasurer   Vacancy 
Girlguiding District Commissioner Jean Dewar     
Green Strollers Walking Group  (Jeanette Campbell      
     (Beth Walker   
Global Church Co-ordinator  Fiona Elliot    
Guild of Friendship    Margaret Woodrow   
Halls Convener    Alison Robertson          
Kids’ Church    Vacancy  
Ladies Badminton Club   Alison Buchanan   
Leprosy Mission   Rita Brownlie    
Magazine Distribution   Isabel Campbell    
MSM     Martin Elliot    
Nurture Team    Michael Merriman   
Open Door Café & Toddlers’ Group Inez Paisley    
Organist and Choirmaster  Florence Kinnear   
Prayer Team    Yvonne Hunter    
Joint Property Conveners  (Ian Gilmour    

(Andrew Watson   
Recordings of Church Service  Sandra Paulin     
Roll Keeper    Isabel Campbell    
Safeguarding    Maureen Heathwood   
Youth Group    Alison Robertson        
Church Office is open on Friday mornings 9.30 – 11.30am   458 5147 

 
Church Website: www.jgpc.org.uk, 

Email: jgpc@supanet.com 
Facebook – Juniper Green Parish Church 


